
In Lorine Parks,
poetry, travel  blend

BY HENRY VENERACION
STAFF WRITER

DOWNEY—It’s hard to imagine Lorine Parks getting bored.
Possessing an intimate knowledge of French history and proficient in
French, she saw “Marie Antoinette” recently and
was enthralled by Versaille’s gushing fountains.
“In my previous trips there, I never saw the foun-
tains spouting water. It was a beautiful sight!”
“Versailles,” she went on, “is such a beautiful
place, and there’s history in every cobblestone.”
Her favorite city, though, is Paris, which she has
visited 20 times. 

She has operated a travel business in Downey
for 32 years. Counting her initiation to the industry
in New York and association with another travel
agency elsewhere, her immersion in the travel
business amounts to 35 years. This has convenient-
ly allowed her to indulge her full-grown passion for
travel, covering some 100 countries across the globe. One of her most
memorable encounters, she says, was when she was in this village in
Sicily when nobody spoke English until she overheard an Italian shopper
communicating in French to a vendor. Voila! After that she never doubted
that French was indeed a common language.    

Poetry is another passion. She has contributed poems to this paper, not
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in 1992. He had also been active with the Rose Float. Winnie, who just
turned 91 last month, also continues to serve as a volunteer at the base.
Erv, who says his dad “broke every rule of longevity” and yet enjoyed a

Concert to highlight
city’s birthday party

Downey celebrates 50 years with free concert
outside City Hall on Dec. 5. 

DOWNEY – The Wonderelles will perform a free concert outside City
Hall on Tuesday, Dec. 5, part of the city’s 50th anniversary celebration.

The concert will be held in the cul-de-sac west of City Hall from 3 to
6 p.m. Featuring bop music of the 1950s, the Wonderelles will sing Happy
Birthday at 3:40, 4:40 and 5:40 p.m. Cake and refreshments will be served
at these while supplies last.

In addition to live music, visitors will also receive a commemorative
giveaway. The program will also include announcement of the “Happy
50th Birthday Downey” coloring contest winners (3:45 to 4 p.m.) and
recognition of residents and businesses also celebrating their 50th birth-
days (4:45 to 5 p.m.).

Kids ages 3 to 12 can enter the coloring contest by picking up an entry
form in City Hall at the Community Services Department located on the
second floor. Entries for the contest are due by Dec. 1.

Residents and businesses wishing to be recognized at the event should
call City Hall at (562) 927-7286.

The Art of Rancho
I was born and raised in Los Angeles and have been involved with the arts since 1980. My interests in painting began as a small child when my mother gave me a

paint-by-number set. I had a natural aptituude to blend colors and later learned how to compose themes with dynamic subject matters.
I was making an excellent living as an artist, but I suffered a debilitating stroke in October 2001 which threatened my ability to paint. During my rehabilitation at

Rancho Los Amigos National Rehabilitation Center, my treatment team encouraged me to begin painting again. With Rancho’s support, I am again creating the land-
scapes, seascapes, portraits and other creations that define me as an artist. 

Although my stroke challenged my creative future, Rancho helped me learn how to make the most of my remaining ability. I continue to get stronger each day. My
spirit soars each time I begin to paint. 

I thank my friends at Rancho for believing in me and assisting me in believing in myself.
--Kelvin Wilkerson 
Editor’s note: Rancho Los Amigos recently hosted the Art of Rancho, a formal art exhibit featuring work created soley by the hospital’s many talented
patients. A small sample of that work can be found throughout today’s issue of The Downey Patriot.

Missing in action: Veteran pilot recalls
glory days with United States Air Force

BY HENRY VENERACION
STAFF WRITER

OLD GLORY – Patriot photographer Rick Salyer captured the image
of this patriotic hot air balloon on a recent trip to the Midwest.

DOWNEY — Last year, Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard, D-
34, opened her Veterans Day message with these lines: “This Veterans Day
(Nov. 11), we pause to remember the noble service and tremendous sacri-
fices of those who have worn our nation’s uniform.” A subsequent passage
read:”(Veterans Day) is a day to pay respect to our nation’s veterans of all
wars.” Notice she didn’t say Veterans Day honors only those who actual-
ly saw combat or those who fell in battle. She included everybody who has
worn the nation’s uniform.

Downey resident Lt. Col. Ervin “Erv” Heilman, USAF Retired, who at
once disclaimed being regarded as a “hero,” not only proudly wore the
nation’s uniform, he trained B-17 and B-29 pilots who were going off to
war, at McDale Field in Tampa, Florida. He was scheduled to join the fight
overseas, and had only one training flight to go, when World War II ended. 

Nevertheless, from 1946-47, he was shipped to Clark Field in the
Philippines, where he served as assistant operations officer. His main
responsibilities were ground training and safety, and as flight safety offi-
cer. During his assignment there, on Fridays, he would fly a C-47 to Samar
where a base was being closed down. Simply told, it was a “beer run.” He
brought back loads of beer to Clark. “I was the most popular guy around,”
he says. At other times, he flew “photo recon.” When the Philippines cel-
ebrated its independence from the United States July 4, 1946, “some 20 B-
29’s, a few B-17’s, and a few B-24’s” from Clark flew over the ceremony
in Manila. Erv was one of the flyover pilots.         

On his return home, he married wife Winifred in Roslyn, New Mexico,
where he got his commission as a 2nd Lieutenant prior to WWII, and
where he flew bombardier for 1-1/2 years. Winnie, a native of Hershey,
Pennsylvania, was a WAAC, later designated WAC. During the war, she
prepared Army-regulation chocolate packages for the Armed Forces at the
Hershey plant.     

Civilian life saw Erv try his hand at everything: roofing, working for
RHEEM, selling real estate, service station maintenance (for Texaco),
machine shop operation, and, finally, a stake at a tube bending shop he
opened in Whittier making hydraulic lines, fuel and oxygen lines for the
aerospace industry. “I had a tube made for a contractor who worked on the
Apollo shuttle that exploded, although of course my tube didn’t cause the
explosion.”  

Ever since his retirement in 1962, Erv has been a volunteer at the Los
Angeles Air Force base in El Segundo. He serves as senior duty officer
Mondays. He was also active as coordinator for the AARP Mature Driving
classes there until recently. He suffered a spinal infection two years ago
and he has had to slow down. He was honored as “Volunteer of the Year” 

DUSD launches drug
prevention program

CONTRIBUTED BY THE DUSD PUPIL SERVICES DEPARTMENT
Beginning with the current school year, the Downey Unified School

District started to implement programs tailor-made to students and educa-
tors, to combat drugs use and address the incidence of violence in the
schools.

There is, first, the “Too Good for Drugs—K-8” program. This school-
based prevention program is designed to reduce identifiable risk factors
and enhance protective factors related to alcohol, tobacco and other drug
(ATOD) use among students. It has a separate, developmentally-appropri-
ate curriculum for each grade level. Each curriculum builds on earlier
grade levels, an instructional design which enables students to learn
important skills sequentially and retain them year after year. 

See PARKS, page 9
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See TRAVELER, page 9

Women’s Movement
leader taught locally

BY JOHN ADAMS
EDITOR EMERITUS

A strong-willed school mistress who once taught at the old Alameda
School in Downey was one of the most influential persons in the history
of Los Angeles, though her name is seldom mentioned in local histories. 
Mary Emily Foy lived to the age of 99, and was a tireless fighter for the
Progressive Movement and women’s rights. 

A room in the old Los Angeles Library downtown was named in her
honor. Though her name is seldom mentioned in California histories, it is
time for the Women’s Movement to rediscover one of its own truly great
champions. Mary Foy was born July 13, 1862 in Los Angeles. She gradu-
ated from Los Angeles High School in 1879, the fifth class to graduate
from that school. 

She soon became known as an early spokesman for Women’s Suffrage
and equal rights. Her voice was heard throughout Los Angeles whenever
these issues were mentioned. She became the third city librarian for Los
Angeles, and the first woman to serve in that capacity. 

But she was even better known for her part in the Progressive
Movement. She was an early advocate of women’s suffrage and helped
organize the California parlor of the Native Daughters of the Golden West.
She also helped to found the First Century Families. 

She was the daughter of Samuel E. Foy, whose home became a histor-
ical monument in downtown Los Angeles. Originally built at 7th and
Figueroa in 1873, it was moved in 1906 to 631 S. Witmer St., where it was
eventually fully restored and designated Los Angeles Historical Cultural
Monument No. 8. 

In her early years, Foy was city librarian from 1880 to 1884, directing
the two room library that stood at Main and Temple streets. 

See VETERAN, page 9

See DRUGS, page 5

Painting by Kelvin Wilkerson



Time for ‘Marryin’ Sam’
to be honored himself

The Reverend Ray Harper, a popular face at
local weddings, being honored with service.

BY CAROL BRINKMAN
DOWNEY MEMORIAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH

DOWNEY – For nearly three decades the Rev. Ray Harper has
explored the marriage relationship with literally hundreds of couples who
have celebrated their wedding at Downey Memorial Christian Church. On
Nov. 12, he will draw the whole congregation into the discussion as the
church celebrates “Ray Harper Sunday” with a special worship service
and Thanksgiving dinner to follow.

Harper joined the staff as to give this specialized ministry the time and
attention it deserved. Downey Memorial does not require membership of
couples who come to the church to be married, and so Harper would
inevitably guide couples from a wide variety of religious backgrounds in
the spiritual aspect of marriage. It is impossible to measure the impact he
has had at so crucial a moment in the lives of two people who establish
their covenant to share a common path.

The wider community, and especially Ray’s couple still living in the
area, are invited to share in the festivities on Sunday, Nov. 12, at 10:30
a.m. The dinner will immediately follow.

Downey Memorial Christian Church is at 8441 E. Florence Avenue in
Downey. For information call (562) 869-7291.

‘Celebrate the Season’ with brunch
DOWNEY – There’s still time to ‘Celebrate the Season’ at Downey

Assistance League’s annual Christmas Tree Brunch on Nov. 19 at the
Long Beach Hilton.

Members have been busy trimming Christmas trees, filling specialty
baskets, making hand-crafted items and collecting treasures for sale and
silent auctions. All profits from the day will be used to fund the many phil-
anthropic projects in Downey that Assistance League supports.

Activities begin at 10 a.m. with brunch served at noon. A Christmas
program by the Citrus College Singers follows.

Tickets are $60 and reservations are available only until Monday, Nov.
13. Tickets for children ages 10 and under are $25.

For more information, call the Second Tyme Around Shoppe at (562)
869-0232.

Pancake breakfast at Christian church
DOWNEY – Downey Memorial Christian Church will host their

annual pancake breakfast Saturday, Nov. 11, from 7 a.m. to noon. The
community is invited.

Breakfast tickets will be available at the door and are $4.50. There will
also be a holiday boutique with baked goods and nuts for sale.

The church is located at 8441 E. Florence Avenue.

Free immunizations for children
DOWNEY – St. Francis Medical Center, in cooperation with the

Downey Unified School District, is sponsoring a free immunization clinic
for children ages 4 to 18 on Nov. 29 at Alameda Elementary School.

Immunizations for chicken pox, hepatitis A and B, DPT, MMR, and
Meningococcal Tb skin testing will be given from 3 to 7 p.m.

All immunizations are free and no appointments are necessary. A par-
ent or guardian must accompany children.

Parents should also take the child’s official immunization card with
past immunization history. For information, call the school at (562) 904-
3589.

Church collecting gifts
for children worldwide

Calvary Chapel trying to gather 5,000 ‘shoe
box gifts’ for underprivileged kids.

DOWNEY – Downey residents can help bring joy to needy children
by packing and collecting shoe box gifts for a program called Operation
Christmas Child.

Calvary Chapel of Downey will collect gift-filled shoe boxes from the
community from Nov. 13-20. The church is open Monday through
Saturday, 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. and Sunday, 8:30 a.m. to noon.

Operation Christmas Child is a ministry of Samaritan’s Purse, the
international Christian relief organization headed by Franklin Graham.
Children, families, churches and groups fill empty shoe boxes with toys,
school supplies, hygiene items, photos and personal letters, and Operation
Christmas Child delivers them around the world to girls and boys suffer-
ing from poverty, war, disease, disaster and terrorism.

This is Calvary’s Chapel’s fifth year as a collection center. The church
hopes to collect up to 5,000 shoe box gifts from Downey residents this
year.

“This is our fifth year as a collection site for shoe box gifts and we con-
sider it a real joy to be involved with Operation Christmas Child again this
year,” said Jeff and Lisa Freeman, who are coordinating the local collection. 

FBI TOUR – Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard toured the Los
Angeles Office of the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI)’s new
Mobile Command Center with Special Agent Greg Wing (shown cen-
ter inside the command center). The Mobile Command Center servic-
es the western region of the United States and features state-of-the-art
communications and information processing capabilities. The center
was used for the first time during the 2006 Rose Bowl in Pasadena.

CELEBRATE THE SEASON – Chairman Judy Berg, left, and co-
chairman Ida Stallcup, along with many members of Downey
Assistance League, have been working in preparation of their annual
Christmas Tree Brunch.

‘Light and Love’ remembers deceased
DOWNEY – Downey Zrelak Family Mortuary will host its fifth annu-

al “Light and Love’ remembrance service on Nov. 16, honoring those that
passed away this year.

The service will be held at the Zrelak Mortuary Chapel starting at 7
p.m.

Those planning to attend are encouraged to take a picture of the person
being remembered into the mortuary one week prior to the service for
placement on a remembrance table.

The mortuary ensured there will not be a sales presentation pitched at
the service. For information, call (562) 927-2644.

Donations accepted for local food drive
DOWNEY – Red Carpet Heritage Realty's 8th Annual November

Harvest Food Drive will be headed up by their very own Lucy Guastella.  
Food will be collected and donated to Downey PTA HELPS, who will

distribute the food to less fortunate families in our community.  
Donations can be dropped off November 9 - 11 at 9047 Florence Ave.,

Downey. For information, call (562) 923-5401. 



Voters pick Guerra 
as new councilman

Downey voters elect Mario Guerra to represent
city’s District 2. Rubio graceful in defeat.

BY ERIC PIERCE AND JACQUELINNE MEJIA
CITY EDITOR AND CONTRIBUTOR

DOWNEY – As the polls were reeling from the last string of voters
casting their ballots before the 8 p.m. closing time, supporters, friends, and
family of Mario Guerra started to file in at Granata’s Italian Villa in
Downey. Guerra was running for a seat on the Downey City Council and
they didn’t want to go home disappointed.

They didn’t.
With nearly 64 percent of the vote, Guerra  won a seat on the Downey

City Council, representing Downey’s District 2.
Guerra collected 2,756 votes to Robert A. Rubio’s 1,567, with 100 per-

cent of the precincts reporting.
Anne Marie Bayer, who ran unopposed in District 4, won another four

years.
“I’m happy it’s over,” Guerra said, who held his Election Day head-

quarters at Granata’s. “I’m humble, I’m excited. I appreciate all the voters
who voted for me and I promise to represent the entire city.”

Guerra was the heavy favorite going into the election, gaining the early
endorsements of four current councilmen, including outgoing mayor
Meredith Perkins, and Los Angeles County Supervisor Don Knabe.

Chaplain for the Downey Police Department, Guerra listed public safe-
ty as his top priority. Former Downey Police Chief John Finch and Darryl
Jackson of Gangs Out of Downey also endorsed Guerra.

“I had great people on my campaign and all of their hard work inspired
me to keep going,” Guerra said. “I’m going to miss walking the neighbor-
hood and speaking to the residents. But I’m going to try to do that again
once a week every year.”

Guerra said he was very “humbled by the experience. So many people
have given me so much support.”  His family stapled thousands of signs
and their dining room was turned into campaign headquarters. His wife,
Ann, hosted meet and greets and his children, along with the help many-
campaign supporters, put up close to 3000 signs around Downey.

Perkins, who along with councilman Kirk Cartozian guided Guerra
throughout the campaign, stated that “there are three things that are need-
ed to have a successful election: an outstanding candidate, a good cam-
paign manager and great workers.” Perkins said Guerra had them all.

Guerra is president and co-founder of Scanlon, Guerra, Jacobson and
Burke Insurance Brokers in Woodland Hills. He also serves on the
Downey Regional Medical Center Board of Directors and on the hospital’s
Finance and Litigation Committee.

His volunteer work with local volunteer groups is extensive and makes
his face a familiar one around town. He’s a member of Downey Rotary,
Knights of Columbus and has worked with West Downey Little League
for over 27 years.

He’s also an ordained minister
Guerra will be officially sworn in at the Mayor’s Transition at City

Hall Dec. 12. Perkins will step down from the council at that time due to
term limits. Rick Trejo will take over as mayor.

Rubio
Rubio, for his part, also stressed public safety in his campaign. He has

wide-ranging experience working with kids in Downey and surrounding
communities, particularly as chief professional officer with the Rio Hondo
Boys & Girls Club.

Rubio gathered with supporters at Steven’s Steakhouse in Commerce
on Election Day.

“I appreciate the vote of confidence from the 1,567 constituents who
voted for me,” Rubio said after the election. “My opponent’s campaign
was very well-structured and the results showed that. I feel we're both

LIVE THE JOURNEY – Mario Guerra, pictured above with his wife,
Ann, cruised to an easy Election Day victory, collecting 64 percent of
the vote. Robert Rubio, shown below right  on Election Night with
campaign supporters including Lennie Whittington, center, praised
Guerra as a “well-qualified candidate” and pledged to continue his
service to the Downey community.                          Photos by Art Montoya

well-qualified and unfortunately not everyone's going to win.
Endorsements are key to a campaign and my opponent secured that early
on.

“I congratulate Mr. Mario Guerra and wish him much success.”
Rubio said his immediate thoughts were on his continued work with

children. He recalled how Best Buy in Downey cooked, prepared and
served 15 turkeys to children at the Boys & Girls Club last year and hopes
to continue that effort again this year.

As for his political future, Rubio remained ambiguous.
“I'm considering all the viable options in my immediate future,” he

said. “I'm not ruling anything out.”



The Poets’ Corner
A curse on the neighbor 

who cut off the limbs from my tree
now may all the bees and wasps and hornets who gathered here
buzz you  attack you  sliver your hide with barbs
may the hummingbirds who slept in the crooks of these branches
aim for your uncovered head and squeal and dive at you
may the doves attempt to peck out your eyes

I call upon the Earth’s other tiny tormenters
may the ants who crawled up the bark to get resin
infiltrate your pantlegs and nostrils
may the spiders who spun their hammocks from these twig tips
swing down into your hair and bite you behind the ear
causing extreme swelling and excruciating pain

when you wish for evening to come and soothe your inflamed eyelids
and desire the resevoir of night
then may you learn that this incandescent globe  the sun
is never NEVER going to stop glaring at you
you may squirm but you will find yourself chaired
fixed in the endless stare of that hanging bulb
you may beg but they will not drag you back to your cell
no darkness no dreams no surcease
you may pray for it enternally
but you have cut down Shade at its roots
may you never have peace

—Lorine Parks,
Downey

The Veteran
It is the VETERAN , not the preacher,
who has given us freedom of religion.
It is theVETERAN , not the reporter,

who has given us freedom of the press.
It is theVETERAN , not the poet,

who has given us freedom of speech.
It is theVETERAN , not the campus organizer,

who has given us freedom to assemble.
It is theVETERAN , not the lawyer,

who has given us the right to a fair trial.
It is the! VETERAN , not the politician,

Who has given us the right to vote.
It is theVETERAN ,
who salutes the Flag,

It is the veteran,
who serves under the Flag

-- Unattributed

Charter Ball 2006 
rises to the challenge

Nearly $200,000 raised for new patient care
tower at Downey Regional Medical Center.

DOWNEY – Surpassing its own high standards, Charter Ball 2006
uplifted more than 900 guests and elevated future care at Downey
Regional Medical Center, thanks to its generous supporters. 

Held seaside at the Hyatt Regency Huntington Beach Resort & Spa
on November 4, the 31st annual Charter Ball shone as a golden gala.
Downey Regional Medical Center, although opened in 1920, was celebrat-
ing its 50th anniversary as a non-profit institution. Also during the
evening’s festivities, the city of Downey was recognized for its 50th year
of incorporation. The milestones helped set the tone for this elegant
evening, arrayed in gold and white accoutrements and fragrant bouquets
of gold tipped white roses.

“Rising to the Challenge,” the rallying phrase for the hospital’s
recently begun capital campaign, also served as theme for the event, pre-
sented by DRMC’s fundraising arm, the Memorial Trust Foundation. The
nearly $200,000 raised through Charter Ball is earmarked for the capital
campaign to build a new patient care tower.

DRMC CEO Allen Korneff was among the non-profit hospital’s dig-
nitaries welcoming the guests out in support of Downey Regional. He stat-
ed, “We are in the midst of a healthcare crisis in Los Angeles County, with
emergency rooms closing, a thinning safety net of hospitals and a surging
uninsured population. Traditional sources can no longer support our mis-
sion. We must secure additional support from government and philan-
thropic organizations. That is also why fundraising events such as this
Charter Ball have become critical to assisting the hospital in providing and
advancing quality care.”

Ball goers in black tie attire were welcomed amidst the sound of the
Gentleman’s Ensemble, featuring Dr. Harding Young on saxophone. The
jazz served as a prelude for the evening’s main entertainer, former
Supreme Mary Wilson and her band. The sultry soulful singer had the
audience on the dance floor as well as on stage grooving to popular songs
from ‘60s and the ensuing decades. As aptly stated by one of the guests,
LA County Board Supervisor Don Knabe, “Julie and I just love Mary
Wilson and the music of the Supremes.”

Also starring at the Ball was a delectable meal, a rave-reviewed main
course of grilled filet mignon with gargonzola and merlot sauce. Dave
Lopez, CBS 2 news reporter, served as master of ceremonies. Dr. Surendra
Jain and Susanne Sundberg co-chaired the Ball, working with three dozen
committee members.

Accolades were presented to two extraordinary couples serving as
Charter Ball honorees: Hu and Patty Clark, and Drs. Kaushal Tamboli and
Mona Ramaney Tamboli. The Clarks made Downey their home for 30
years, raising their five children and bettering the community. Patty served
with the hospital’s Auxiliary and chaired some major events for the hos-
pital’s fundraising during their years here. Hu retired as CEO from Baker
Oil Tools, which he helped build into an international corporation now
known as Baker Hughes. From his early years of involvement in the
Downey YMCA with his children, he rose to chairman of the National
YMCA. Now an octogenarian, he still serves on the Los Angeles
Metropolitan YMCA board, overseeing 26 YMCAs around Los Angeles.

Like the Clarks, the Tambolis’ successes are rooted in a deep devo-
tion to family. The natives of Mumbai (formerly Bombay) now call Palos
Verdes home. Kaushal’s cardiology practice in Downey spans three
decades, and he continues to lend his time and expertise in DRMC med-
ical staff leadership. Mona Ramaney practiced high-risk obstetrics for 20
years, and delivered thousands of babies. Today, her practice in the South
Bay area is focused on gynecology.

Following the tributes, a live auction featured seven choice prizes,
including stays in guest homes in Kauai, Hawaii, the Santa Inez Valley and
at the Hyatt Regency Huntington Beach Resort & Spa; a guitar signed by
Sir Paul McCartney, a high definition flat screen T.V., gourmet catered
dinner and clubhouse tickets to LA’s major sports team’s games. A sweep-
stakes drawing delighted seven lucky winners of cash prizes, and the
grand prize winner of a 2007 red convertible Mustang, Samira Menendez
of Downey. Longtime hospital friend Bill Nazaroff capably served as auc-
tioneer.

Major sponsors for Charter Ball were Bank of the West, Schafer
Group and SWA Architects.

Hospital supporters will find this Charter Ball hard to top but have
already set the date to so, at next fall’s 32nd annual Charter Ball slated for
October 27, 2007. More photos are available (this week) on the hospital’s
website at www.drmci.org.

First Presbyterian offers
family fun on Thursdays

DOWNEY – First Presbyterian Church of Downey will be offering
activities for the whole family on Thursdays through Dec. 2, skipping
Thanksgiving week.

Children are invited to a soccer camp from 4:30 to 6 p.m. while teens
can learn to exercise and eat right in a five-week wellness class.

Conversational English will be available for adults while a Spanish
version will help Spanish-speaking parents better understand the English
their children speak. Math and science tutors will also be on-site.

Faith Facts, age appropriate classes kids in kindergarten through high
school, will give children the chance to ask religious questions and pick-
up basketball will be organized on the outdoor court for the men.

Choral sessions will be available for those wishing to sing Christmas
music.

A nursery is available for kids 4 and under. Light suppers will be
served at 6 p.m. for $3. 

For more information on any of the activities, call(562) 861-6752.

HEFTY DONATION – Gangs Out of Downey (GOOD)  president
Darrell Jackson, right, and Dr. Wendy Doty, Downey Unified School
District superintendent, presented a check for $32,000 to Downey
Chief Police Roy Campos this week. The donation by GOOD will sup-
port school policing in the high school. GOOD has been a major donor
to school policing for the past seven years.

FUTURE UNLIMITED – “As Downey’s number one representative,
we present to you, Mayor Meredith Perkins, this timepiece for the city
of Downey,” DRMC Hospital Board Chair Mary Lou Schmidt
announced alongside Corporate Board Chair Ron Kolar. The plaque
reads, “A Full Service City with a Future Unlimited” commemorating
the 50th anniversary of the city of Downey, incorporated December 4,
1956, from your community partners at Downey Regional Medical
Center.” 

FDR impressionist recalls life
DOWNEY – Historical impressionist Peter Small will portray FDR at

a Downey Adult School OASIS program Nov. 13 commemorating
Veterans Day.

Small will play FDR on his final day, April 12, 1945, at his Warm
Springs Georgia Cottage where he recalls his life as President, looks for-
ward to victory in World War II and rebuilding postwar world peace.

The OASIS program, directed by Harriett Paine, will be held in the
Barbara J. Riley Community Center at Apollo Park.

The class opens for enrollment at 3 p.m. The program starts at 3:45
p.m. Dinner will be available at 4:45 p.m. but tickets must be purchased
before 3:30 p.m.

For information call (562) 940-6200.
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR:

Veterans Day
BY CONGRESSWOMAN LUCILLE ROYBAL-ALLARD

(34TH DISTRICT, INCLUDING DOWNEY)
On November 11, 2006, I join you in thanking our veterans, past and

present, for their selfless and heroic contributions to our country.
In 1954, Congress officially changed Armistice Day to Veterans Day.

On this national holiday our grateful nation commemorates the service and
the sacrifice of the men and women who for more than two hundred years
- from the American Revolution to the War on Terror - have nobly
answered our country’s call to duty. 

As we face unprecedented global threats, we are reminded that the
safety of our country and the very existence of our freedoms are depend-
ent upon the patriotism and sacrifices of our brave men and women who
serve in uniform. The repeated deployments to carry out U.S. operations
in places such as Iraq and Afghanistan have placed enormous strain and
hardship on our service members and their families. The pain is evident
for those service men and women who return home severely injured. It is
also evident for their families and for the families of those who paid the
ultimate price. For their unselfish devotion to our country, our service
men and women deserve to have the promises made to them by our nation
fulfilled.

Abraham Lincoln said during his second inaugural address that our
obligation to our nation’s valiant heroes is “... to care for him who shall
have borne the battle and for his widow and his orphan.” To ensure that
Lincoln’s historic and true words are realized today, I remain steadfast in
my commitment to fulfilling our obligations to our veterans and their fam-
ilies by continuing to fight until Congress passes the fair, just, and well
deserved New GI Bill of Rights for the 21st Century.

More than 60 years ago, Congress enacted the original legislation to
provide World War II veterans with needed medical assistance, education-
al benefits and home loans. The new GI Bill builds upon these commit-
ments to address the current needs of our veterans and of those who in the
future return from the theatre of war by repealing unfair tax burdens on
military families and providing veterans with critical benefits such as
affordable health care, educational opportunities and job training. 

This Veterans Day, it is with great pride that I join our country in
extending to our nation’s 24 million veterans my deepest gratitude for
their sacrifice and commitment to protecting our country’s freedoms and
democratic way of life. It is clearly our veterans’ unwavering courage and
patriotism that keep the flame of liberty shining brightly as a beacon of
hope upon our great nation and throughout the world. For that, we are,
and will remain, eternally grateful.

Article inaccuracies
Dear Editor:

Today’s (Nov. 3, 2006) Downey Patriot includes a short article on Page
3 under the Community headline entitled “Library will study ‘Fahrenheit
451’.”

The information in the article is not correct nor was the information
that appeared in the L.A. Times regarding the National Endowment for the
Arts grant. The County of Los Angeles Public Library applied for and will
receive a NEA grant for the Big Read program. The County of Los
Angeles Public Library Headquarters where the grant application originat-
ed from is located in the city of Downey. The Downey City Library is not
a branch of the County of Los Angeles Public Library.
— Nancy Messineo,
City Librarian
Downey City Library

Where will it end?
Dear Editor:

Palm trees at the Rives Mansion? Where’s the rose garden? Where are
all the walnut trees? Isn’t this house on the National Register of Historic
Places? Aren’t there guidelines for redoing historic homes? Why don’t you
just tell them to tear it down and put up a horrible 10,000 sq. ft. colonnad-
ed eyesore, or put pink stucco over the whole place like anyone can do
anywhere else (what used to be) Downey?

I used to ask ‘Where will it end?’ Well, I guess I know now.
— Richard McAllister,
Downey

A fan of Dr. Stauffer
Dear Editor:

I enjoyed reading the front page feature article about Dr. Mary Stauffer
(The Downey Patriot, 10/27/06). My family feels a personal connection to
this generous woman because my son received $75 from her foundation
last year.

He was rewarded for his second place Character Counts essay at
Imperial Elementary. He has deposited that money into his Washington
Mutual student savings account knowing that someday it will contribute to
his college education. Much more than that, he knows that someone, a
very special someone, believes in him and his future.

He, too, wants to be a doctor, and I know he will never forget a doctor
who helped him and many other children of Downey.

We enjoyed reading the article and look forward to learning about the
many fine role models who live in our hometown.
— Kathy Perez,
Downey

Key dates approaching
for Medicare changes

If you receive your health care benefits through Medicare, the Federal
health and prescription drug program, there are some key dates coming up
that may require your attention.

Just like those who enroll in their company’s health care benefits pro-
gram, there is now an “open enrollment” period for Medicare, which
begins November 15, 2006. This is the first day to begin enrolling for a
2007 plan. Your coverage with this plan will take effect January 1, 2007.

For those opting for Part D prescription drug program for the first time
the last day to enroll for 2007 is December 31, 2006

On January 1, 2007, open election period begins. This means you can
now switch to another Medicare health plan. Once you have made this
switch, you must remain with your last choice through the end of the year.
The open election period ends on March 31, 2007.

“Medicare plans can be very confusing and we have been very busy
helping Downey area seniors understand the changes and deadlines,” said
Michael Blea, general manager of AppleCare Insurance Services, the for-
mer Golden Outlook program that provides counseling and sales support
to those on Medicare. 

“This year, for 2007, many Medicare health plans are offering superb
benefits to their members,” he said. “There is much excitement about
these new plans because they provide free transportation, drug benefits,
zero copays for most if not all medical care and hospitalization.”

Blea said AppleCare partners with many different health plans that
have been approved by the Federal Government to serve the Downey
community. “Freedom of choice is our philosophy. That way, you have
many different Medicare plans to offer seniors, from those with drug ben-
efits to those with specialized services and specific disease management
programs such as diabetes and heart disease.” 

AppleCare Insurance offers Medicare plans from Blue Shield 65 Plus
Choice, Blue Cross, Citizens Choice, Health Net, SCAN and Secure
Horizons. Its staff of licensed agents are well versed in all Medicare
changes and can provide complimentary counseling to anyone who needs
assistance.

For more information, please call (562) 658-1900 or drop by the office
at 8141 E. Second St., Suite 500, Downey. Or visit www.applecaremed-
ical.com.

That’s more like it
Dear Editor:

I was critical of the article leading into the Downey/Warren football
game. I felt that the Vikings weren’t given enough credit and that
favoritism towards the Bears was evident. (The Downey Patriot, 10/27/06)

Well I wanted to mention that the article following the game was very
well written. I found it to be objective and fair and the Downey schools
were represented positively. As a reader and a parent it was appreciated.
— Javier Moreno,
Downey

This “Too Good for Drugs—K-8” program tries to build five essential
life skills: goal-setting, decision making, bonding with “pro-social” oth-
ers, identifying and managing emotions; and communicating effectively.
Each complete, easy-to-use “Too Good for Drugs (K-8)” grade level kit
includes: a teacher’s curriculum with ten 30- to 60-minute- lesson student
workbooks; clear, measurable objectives and evaluation tools; and teacher
tips and parent components. 

Already, “Too Good for Drugs—K-8” has been designated a Model
Program by the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services
Administration (SAMHSA). To achieve this status, programs must: be
implemented under scientifically rigorous conditions; demonstrate consis-
tently positive results; be innovative and effective; and respond success-
fully to the needs of their target populations.

The second program is the “Too Good for Drugs & Violence—High
School” program, a comprehensive prevention education program for
grades 9-12 and is designed to equip students with the knowledge, skills
and attitutudes they need to remain safe and drug free. The program pro-
motes bonding and tries to develop positive life skills; establishes positive,
violence- and drug-free norms; and completes a consistent, comprehen-
sive K-12 prevention plan. “Too “Good for Drugs & Violence—High
School” is comprised of three major components; the High School core
curriculum, staff development, and High School infusion lessons.

The core curriculum for students includes fourteen, 60-minute lessons
whose components include: goal setting, decision-making, respect for self
and others, assertiveness, communication, conflict resolution, managing
emotions, bonding and relationships, tobacco, alcohol, marijuana, addic-
tion, maximizing life and minimizing stress; and staying safe and drug
free.

This program will be implemented as part of the district’s health cur-
riculum.

“Too good for Drugs and Violence—Staff Development” is a 10-leas-
son, interactive curriculum specifically designed for educators. This pro-
gram strives to energize and inspire teachers, counselors and other instruc-
tors to maximize their effectiveness and to create a classroom climate
which reduces risk factors, builds protective factors and supports resilien-
cy. The sessions cover: risk, protection and resiliency; bonding; meaning-
ful participation; caring and support; high expectations; skills for commu-
nicating; skills for handling anger and conflict; skills for decision making,
norms; and creating a healthy school climate.

“Too good for Drugs and Violence—High School” Infusion Lessons is
comprised of lessons incorporating and reinforcing skills taught in the
core curriculum through academic infusion in subject areas such as
English, Social Studies and Science/Health. In addition to personal skills,
social skills, and drug resistance skills, “Too Good for Drugs and
Violence—High School” teaches drug information. Each infusion lesson
lists prevention objectives and objectives based on national standards.

Normative education is an important element of the program.
Normative education addresses the influence of passive social pressure
and social modeling; it corrects common misperceptions among teens
about the prevalence and acceptability of drug use and focuses on estab-
lishing a positive climate free of drugs and violence.

The high school program provides a comprehensive approach to pre-
vention education by training the teacher in the same skills the students are
using. This provides the opportunity to develop a consistent approach to
prevention and to create a safe environment both physically and emotion-
ally. 

DRUGS
Continued from page 1

Art leagues holding potluck and meeting
DOWNEY – Downey Art League and the Traditional Artist’s Guild of

Paramount will hold a joint meeting on Nov. 19 at Progress Park Plaza in
Downey. Betsy Woodward will be the day’s demonstrator.

The meeting begins with a potluck at 1 p.m. followed by the demon-
stration at 2. The meeting is free and refreshments will be provided.

For more information call Ryo Terasaki at (562) 803-5857.



SPEED BUMP DAVE COVERLY

On This Day...
November 10, 1919: The first national convention of the American Legion is held in Minnesota. The conven-
tion lasted 12 days.
1951: Coast-to-coast telephone service, without the aid of an operator, begins in the United States.
1995: Writer and human rights activist Ken Saro-Wiwa is executed in Nigeria.
1997: MCI Communications and WorldCom announce a $37 billion merger, the largest merger in U.S. history at
the time.



MISSIONARY WORKER – Russell Michael, son of Dean and
Martha Michael of Downey, will serve as a missionary for the Church
of Jesus Christ and Latter-day Saints for two years in Hamburg,
Germany. He reported to Provo, Utah this week where he will study
the German language for eight weeks before traveling to Germany in
January. Michael is a 2005 graduate of Downey High School and for
the past year attended Brigham young University.

T.J. PEACOCK – A 2006 graduate of Warren High School, Peacock is
undergoing chemotherapy for a brain tumor.

Yard sale to benefit
brain tumor victim

T.J. Peacock undergoing chemotherapy after
two brain surgeries already.

DOWNEY – T.J. Peacock is an 18-year-old graduate of Warren High
School. At 14, he was diagnosed with a brain tumor.

After two brain surgeries and months of chemotherapy and radiation,
he was given a clean bill of health. But shortly after graduation, T.J. was
forced to undergo another brain surgery and is currently in the process of
more chemotherapy.

Friends and family are planning a yard sale Nov. 17-19 to help raise
money for rising medical costs. The sale will be at 7505 Sarabeth Street in
Downey from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.

To help, donations for the sale are being accepted at that location.

Help needed for Thanksgiving dinner
DOWNEY – The Breath of God Christian Fellowship Church, in con-

junction with the Aggressive Community Training and Services (ACTS)
Foundation, is searching for volunteers to help work their annual
Thanksgiving Outreach Dinner, this year planned for Nov. 17 at the
Barbara J. Riley Community & Senior Center.

Volunteers are also needed for the Thanksgiving Basket Project, when
food baskets are distributed to needy families in Downey.

At the dinner, volunteers will help serve dinner to families from local
shelters and missions.

To volunteer or donate food items for the baskets, call the church office
at (310) 767-9620. Donations can be made to Breath of God, P.O. Box
39903, Downey, CA 90239.





 
 
 
 

to mention The Downey Eagle, more times than you can count.
Meanwhile, she is submitting in the spring a booklength manuscript to
Poetry Magazine to compete for the Emily Dickinson Prize; it is open to
writers over 55 who have never had a book published. A Wellesley gradu-
ate, Lorine got her master’s in French and English literature from
Columbia University. The works of Victor Hugo and Voltaire she’s thor-
oughly familiar with, along with those of Keats, Yeats, T. S. Eliot and most
of Shakespeare. Engage her in conversation about certain poems, and
she’ll not only recite them, but quote chapter and verse.  

She has through the years been active in community affairs. She has
held memberships with the Downey Rotary Club (she was Rotary
Foundation president for two years); the Soroptimist Club; the YMCA
board; the DRMC Memorial Trust Foundation; and Writers Workshop
West. Having served in the past for 12 years as president of the Downey
Symphonic Society, she currently heads the Search Committee to select
the conductor for the Downey Symphony Orchestra to replace the
deceased Tom Osborn. There’s none more qualified, and none more fierce,
in her championing of aesthetics: “I love all the arts. Without the arts, peo-
ple become barbarians.”

“I had this teacher in high school who taught French,” Lorine, who was
born in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, relates. “And the love affair has never
stopped.” Coming out of Columbia and having taught for a while, she
answered a Pan Am ad in reservations in the heart of Manhattan. As it
turned out, the office harbored every kind of expert—on rates, tariffs,
routing, etc.—a situation that gave her a solid grounding in the travel
business.

But even now, she says, “I am committed to excellence when it comes
to providing service to my clients. My travels all over the world, my expe-
rience, and my expertise enable me to answer people’s questions and pro-
vide them with ‘a personal touch’—something which people still insist on.
And all this doesn’t cost a penny more.” 

She is proud of her CTC (Certified Travel Counselor) designation,
“some sort of a graduate degree in travel management” conferred by the
travel industry. 

“I love what I’m dong,” she says, “and I have no plans of retiring.”
With her varied passions and interests, one who has lived in Downey for
37 years, Lorine is on track to contributing even more to its business and
cultural life.

PARKS
Continued from page 1

She then attended the Normal School and turned to a career in educa-
tion. During her long career she taught at Alameda School in Downey, the
Eighth Street School in Los Angeles and the old Los Angeles High School
on Fort Moore Hill. 

Her years at Alameda School were in the 1890s. The mother of
Margaret Hass, Maude Adams Dismukes, was Foy’s pupil. 

She campaigned for Woodrow Wilson during his national political
career and served as a committee woman and delegate to the 1920
Democratic National Convention. 

Fascinated by the past, she was also a member of the Archeological
Institute of America, and passed this love of antiquity on to many of her
students. 

When she died on Feb. 18, 1962, her life had encompassed nearly a
century, and she had molded Southern California history with her intelli-
gence and drive. 

As one longtime friend and writer penned following her death, “The
history of this area has been written, in part, by the men and women who
were taught and inspired by Mary Foy.”

TRAVELER
Continued from page 1

‘Cheers of Christmas’ luncheon Dec. 2
DOWNEY – Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic Women’s Guild is

planning their annual “Cheers of Christmas” luncheon on Saturday, Dec.
2 at the Rio Hondo Events Center at 11 a.m. Tickets are $30.

Centerpieces will be raffled to raise funds for Our Lady of Perpetual
Help School.

robust life till he passed away at 96, is still handsome at 87, still drives his
trusty truck.

“Downey has been a good home for us,” Erv says. “We’ve lived here
59 years. I like the hospital, its services. Most of our friends are gone now
but we have kept in touch with the ones that are left. Soon we have to face
the fact that we might move into an assisted-living place.” 

Long past the time when he can enjoy flying, (he got his pilot’s license
even before entering the service), Erv devotes a few minutes here and
there restoring a B-29 model. He wonders if it’ll ever get finished. No mat-
ter. This is where his heart lies. 

VETERAN
Continued from page 1

Evelyn M. March 
funeral in Long Beach

DOWNEY – Evelyn M. March of Downey passed away Nov. 2.
A viewing and funeral were held this past Wednesday All Souls

Mortuary in Long Beach.

Kids catch excitement 
at Youth Fishing Day

Over 1,150 kids converge on Wilderness Park,
thanks in part to community sponsors.

DOWNEY – The ninth Annual Youth Fishing Event at Wilderness
Park last week held big excitement for the 1,150 youth and families that
attended. Sponsored by the City of Downey and the California
Department of Fish and Game, the event included a pancake breakfast,
Polaroid photos, learn-to-fish stations, and fly tying demonstrations,
Police and Fire displays, and give-aways. 

The lakes at Wilderness Park were stocked with 1,300 pounds of cat-
fish for the event. “Big Fish Partners” contributed financially to this
event, providing T-shirts, supplies and fish. 

The City of Downey Community Services Department would like to
thank the following sponsors who have supported this program for
Downey’s youth:

All American Home Center, Andrews Rancho, Beaches Market, Big
Five, Blauvelt Signs, Bradley’s Plastic Bag Company, CA Stage Lodge
Fraternal Order of Police, California Department of Fish & Game, Classic
Graphix, Coca-Cola Bottling Company, Downey City Employees Federal
Credit Union, Downey Federal Credit Union, Downey Fire Management
Assoc., Downey Firemen’s Assoc., Downey Fly Fishers, Downey F.O.P.
Lodge 20, Downey Police Officers Assoc., Finch Family, GOOD
Committee, Golf N Stuff, Hometown Buffet, Imperial Catfish, In-N-Out
Burger, Izaak Walton League, Knights of Columbus, L.A. F.O.P. Lodge 1,
Maintenance Services Division, McDonald’s, Nationwide Security and
Building Services, Penske Toyota Scion, Public Safety Auxiliary
Employees Assoc., Raasch Contracting Services, Savon Tackle, Southern
California Gas Co., Stonewood Center, Target – Norwalk, Vons, Wal-Mart
and World of Décor.

Volunteers and community groups which contributed to the event
included the California Department of Fish and Game; City of Downey
Community Services; City of Downey Maintenance Services; City of
Downey Volunteens; Downey Fire Department; Downey Fire Explorers;
Downey Fly Fishers; Downey Police Department; Downey Police
Explorers; the Izaak Walton League of America, and the South Bay Lady
Anglers.

CATCH OF THE DAY – More than 1,150 children enjoyed Youth
Fishing Day last week at Wilderness Park. In addition to fishing, kids
were taught responsible angling and how to respect the environment.
Community volunteers and sponsors help make the event a success
each year.



Local Concerts
this week

FRIDAY
Vicente Fernandez - Gibson Amph.
Lindsey Buckingham -Wiltern
Lyfe Jennings - HOB Anaheim

SATURDAY
Aerosmith - Hyundai Pavillion
Vicente Fernandez - Gibson Amph.

SUNDAY
Vicente Fernandez - Gibson Amph.
Vince Gill - Wiltern
Deftones - Soma San Diego

MONDAY
Clipse - HOB Hollywood

WEDNESDAY
James Blunt - Gibson Amph.
Naked Eyes - Cerritos Center

THURSDAY
John Legend - Wiltern

Residents invited on Riviera cruise 
DOWNEY—Temple Ner Tamid of Downey is sponsoring a trip to the

Mexican Riviera Jan. 6-13, 2007 aboard the ship, “MS Oosterdam.” 
Amenities on board include: nightly shows, lectures, games, movies,

art auction, swimming, aside from the fine dining that usually distinguish-
es such cruises. Other options are a computer room, library, and a card
room, as well as dancing in the night clubs.

Paid reservations should be made early to reserve the best cabins.
For information/reservations, call Tracie at (714) 236-4242.

trying to return home against impossible odds. Internationally renowned
composer Whitacre explores the plight of young angels awaiting rescue in
a world of violence. Blending western music theater traditions with
Japanese anime, Asian drumming and martial arts, the music combines
lush, operatic singing with trance, techno, ambient, rock and cinematic
sounds. Music and book are by Whitacre, lyrics are by Whitacre and
David Noroña.

Michetti also directs the fourth play of the season, “Dark Play or
Stories for Boys,” a tale of deception, fluid personality, and sexual license
in the chat rooms of the World Wide Web. A young boy’s fictitious Internet
identity starts out as a harmless fiction, but once his virtual relationship
steps into the realm of real space, this tale of obsession, love, and betray-
al spirals out of control with catastrophic consequences. "Dark Play"
premieres at the Humana Festival and then comes directly to Boston
Court.

Michetti says, “An important part of our mission is to develop and pro-
duce new works, so we’re thrilled to be presenting such wonderful and
diverse premieres by these exciting and widely respected artists.”

Kubzansky adds, “It is especially rewarding to know that three of the
four plays in our season were developed as part of our second annual read-
ing series, Sixpack, this past spring, further demonstrating our dedication
to playwrights and new play development and production.”

Each play previews for six performances prior to its opening date and
runs for six weeks, Thursdays through Saturdays at 8 p.m., and Sundays at
2 p.m. (new matinee time). Tickets for individual plays in the 2007 season
are $30 - $34 and can be purchased online at www.bostoncourt.org.

The Theatre @ Boston Court is the non-profit company that programs
the state-of-the-art 99-seat main stage theatre in the Boston Court per-
forming arts complex at 70 North Mentor Ave. (at Boston Court). 

Being a painter has been my dream and goal since I was a very small child. I
am a full-time artist and illustrator and have art degrees from the University of
Colorado at Boulder and the Art Center College of Design in Pasadena. My main
medium is oil painting.

I love to paint life - people and other animals - and try to portray their deeper
selves. I am currently working on a series of girls, dealing with issues of vulnera-
bility, beauty and childhood.

I sustained a spinal cord injury in a car accident in Colorado in 1992. Since
then, I have lived a rich life and try to be adventurous and take chances. I have
realized, in a very direct way, that life is fragile and not to be taken for granted,
though often should be taken lightly.

Since I moved to Los Angeles in 2000, Rancho Los Amigos has been a great
resource and I have loved being involved in The Art of Rancho!
--Gretchen Ryan

THE ART OF RANCHO
Painting by Gretchen Ryan

Boston Court releases
2007 season schedule

PASADENA – During a recent reception for season subscribers at
Boston Court, The Theatre @ Boston Court announced its 2007 season:
the February 24th world premiere adaptation of Stephen Mitchell’s new
version of “Gilgamesh,” adapted for the stage by Stephen Sachs; the May
12th world premiere of Mickey Birnbaum’s “Bleed Rail;” the July 28th
world premiere of Eric Whitacre’s musical “Paradise Lost: Shadows and
Wings;” and the October 13th west coast premiere of Carlos Murillo’s
“Dark Play or Stories for Boys.”

“Gilgamesh,” adapted and directed by Sachs, relates the mythical jour-
ney of the warrior hero-king and his friend Enkidu, a naked wild man who
has been civilized through the erotic arts of a sexual priestess. The most
ancient text in the world, “Gilgamesh” remains a powerful reminder of the
timeless relevance of love, courage, grief, and the search for meaning in
life.

“Bleed Rail,” directed by Jessica Kubzansky, co-artistic director of
The Theatre @ Boston Court, is a poignant, hilarious lament for a youth-
ful generation for whom the American dream has become an unending
nightmare. One man’s desperate attempts to keep his slaughterhouse job,
his girl, and his sanity are at the heart of this corrosive, darkly comic look
at the bottom of the economic ladder, where meat is more valuable than
people.

Co-artistic Director Michael Michetti directs “Paradise Lost: Shadows
and Wings,” the story of one angel who followed her heart, desperately

Shuttles available to local malls
DOWNEY – Worldwide Shuttle is now offering residents rides to

local malls for shopping trips. There are several departure dates and times
available. For rates, call Shirley Johnson at (562) 862-2378.



DINING-OUT
DEALS IN DOWNEY

I am the sixth of 14 children in my family. When I was just 10 months old, I
was stricken with polio. Polio severely affected both of my legs and arms. I came
to the United States in 1992 to live with my brothers in San Francisco, looking for
some medical help so that I could become more independent. There, I earned my
high school diploma at an adult school and started to play quad rugby.

We moved to Los Angeles five eyars ago, and in May of 2001 I broke one of
my legs in a fall. I became an outpatient at Rancho Los Amigos National
Rehabilitation Center. Thanks to the wonderful work of the staff, my leg has
almost completely recovered. Now I am moving on to the best years of my life.

When I got to Los Angeles, I began painting, and Rancho has given me a great
forum to show my work. I am very appreciative of Rancho for giving me the
opportunity to show my artwork along with the great artists of Rancho!
--Jesus Velasco

THE ART OF RANCHO
Painting by Jesus Velasco

Chorus filling air with
Christmas classics

BELLFOWER – The Bellflower Civic Chorus will present their
annual Christmas concert, “Christmas Noel,” Dec. 8-10 at the William
Bristol Civic Auditorium in Bellflower.

A variety of musical selections will be offered – both traditional and
contemporary – including favorites like “O, Holy Night,” “Gesu
Bambino,” “The First Noel,” and “It Came Upon a Midnight Clear.” The
chorus will give their special treatment to the heart-warming “I’ll Be
Home for Christmas” and “Silver Bells.”

The chorus will also perform “Frosty the Snowman,” “Have a Holly
Jolly Christmas” and “Jingle Bell Rock.” Closing the program will be
“Happy Holiday/White Christmas.”

Performances are Dec. 8 at 7 p.m., Dec. 9 at 2:30 p.m. and Dec. 10 at
2:30 p.m. Tickets are $5.

For more information, call (562) 866-4664.

‘Scotland Road’ tangles
with a Titanic mystery

New mystery/thriller at Long Beach Playhouse
deals with mysteries of the Titanic.

LONG BEACH – ‘Scotland Road,’ a mystery/thriller by Jeffrey
Hatcher, will open at the Long Beach Playhouse Studio Theatre on Nov.
25.

The production takes place in the last decade of the twentieth century,
where a beautiful young woman in nineteenth-century clothing is found
floating on an iceberg in the middle of the North Atlantic. When rescued,
she says only one word: Titanic.

The woman, Winifred, is taken to an isolated spot on the coast of
Maine where an expert on the sinking of the liner, a mysterious man
named John, has arranged to interrogate her for six days. His goal: to
crack her story, get her to confess she’s a fake, and reveal her true iden-
tity.

John’s only clue is her enigmatic references to an unknown place
called “Scotland Road.”

Ticket prices are $20 for the Nov. 25 opening, which will be followed
by a champagne reception with the director, cast and crew. Sunday mati-
nees are Dec. 3 and Jan. 7 at 2 p.m. and regular Friday and Saturday
evening performances are at 8 p.m.

Ticket information is available by calling the Long Beach Playhouse
box office at (562) 494-1014.

Bellflower Arts Assoc. meets Nov. 14
BELLFLOWER – Bob Bates will be the guest demonstrator at the

Nov. 14 meeting of the Bellflower Art Association at Thompson Park.
The meeting is free to the public and starts at 7:30 p.m. Thompson

Park is at 14001 Bellflower Boulevard, between Rosecrans and Imperial
Highway.

For more information, call Charlene Mueller at (562) 633-9011.

Cal State Long Beach concert
LONG BEACH – The music of Robin Cox, Johannes Brahms and

Igor Stravinsky will be performed Nov. 12 at the Dance Recital Hall at Cal
State Long Beach. The concert starts at 4 p.m.

Tickets are $10 or $7 for students and seniors. For information, call
(562) 985-7000.

GIFTED – Artist Said Abdelsayed, a patient at Rancho Los Amigos
National Rehabilitation Center, describes some of his paintings to vis-
itors at last week’s Rancho Art Show, where the works of some of the
hosppital’s many artists were on display.           Photo by Art Montoya

‘Drums in the Night’ anti-war comedy
CULVER CITY – ‘Drums in the Night,’ Finegan Kruckemeyer’s new

translation of Bertolt Brecht’s dark anti-war comedy, opens Nov. 11 at The
Actors’ Gang in Culver City. Performances will continue through Jan. 27.

Single tickets for Friday through Sunday shows are $25 or $20 for stu-
dents and seniors. Thursday night performances are “pay-what-you-can.”

For dates and times, call (310) 838-4264 or visit
www.theactorsgang.com.

Katie Holmes to speak in Downey
DOWNEY – Katie Holmes of the American Cancer Society will be

the guest speaker when Rise ‘N Shine Networking meets Nov. 14 at
Nordic Fox Restaurant at 7:30 a.m.

The only cost is to order from the restaurant menu. RSVP by calling
(562) 923-2191.

Historical Society 
touring museum

DOWNEY – Downey Historical Society’s fall tour this year will be to
the Nethercutt Museum – the new San Sylmar division – in Sylmar.

The bus will leave the south parking lot at Apollo Park at 8:30 a.m. and
arrive back at 5 p.m. on Nov. 11. Tickets are $20 paid at the bus.

There will be a guided tour of approximately two hours. The exhibits
include an outstanding collection of restored classic and special interest
automobiles displayed in a recreation of “an opulent automobile grand
salon of the 1920s and 30s.”

For more information, call (562) 928-4006.



THE ART OF RANCHO
Painting by Steve Clay

I was a highly successful artist when I suffered a debilitating stroke that left
me unable to paint. I was afraid my career as an artist might be over. I arrived at
Rancho Los Amigos National Rehabilitation Center in 1995 in a wheelchair, hav-
ing lost feeling in my painting hand and arm, as well as in my right leg.

Rancho’s clinicians and therapists worked with me hour after hour, guiding me
as I pursued my dream of painting again. After two years of rehab, painstaking
effort, and the love and support of my treatment team, I was ready to start again.
Motivated by an overwhelming desire to get back into the stream of life, I succeed-
ed in readapting by learning to draw with my left hand. As my therapy progressed,
I regained the use of my right hand. I now use both hands in my work.

Critics and friends tell me that my style has not changed, but it now has a more
earthy and spiritual quality. Today my works of art hang in museums and galleries
around the world. I am very thankful to Rancho for giving me back my dream.
--Steve Clay

Neonatal unit adds more beds
WHITTIER – Presbyterian Intercommunity Hospital (PIH) held an

official ribbon cutting ceremony and inauguration of its new eight-bed
addition to the Ruth B. Shannon Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) last
week.

With the additions, the NICU at Presbyterian Intercommunity Hospital
now has 34 beds in which to treat infants with special medical needs.

The PIH NICU is a Level II medical facility and features state-of-the-
art care provided by a team of professionals which include board-certified
neonatologists, nurses, respiratory therapists, nutritionists, social workers,
lactation educators, pharmacists, respiratory therapists and other clinical
experts. 

The NICU at PIH is facility where premature and other at-risk infants
receive individualized attention and life-enhancing medical support. For
more information regarding the NICU, call (562) 698-0811, ext. 7529.

IT’S BEDTIME – Hospital officials held a ribbon cutting for eight
new beds at the neonatal care unit at Presbyterian Intercommunity
Hospital. Pictured at the ceremony are, from left, Jim West, CEO of
the hospital, Ruth B. Shannon, Margo Kaatz, RN,  and Frederick
Shum, MD.

9th annual Turkey Trot to benefit needy
NORWALK – Combining a friendly spirit of competition with com-

munity goodwill, Cerritos College’s Health, Physical Education and
Athletics Division and Staff Development Department will host the ninth
annual Turkey Trot Nov. 21.

To enter the 1.5-mile walk/run, participants must donate one canned
food item, which will then be provided to the Norwalk Community
Council’s Holiday Food Basket Program for needy families in the
Norwalk area.

For more information, call Ni Bueno at (562) 860-2451, ext. 2874.

Expectant mothers invited on tour
DOWNEY – Expectant parents who would like an opportunity to

learn more about the Downey Regional Medical Center Family Birth
Center are invited to attend a Stork Tour on Nov. 11 from 10 a.m. to noon.
The program includes an overview of important information, a question
and answer period and a tour of the facility.

For more information call (562) 904-5580.

www.TheDowneyPatriot.com

Come Visit Us On Our Website at:
www. TheDowneyPatriot.com

Nicholas David Palermo
services on Monday

DOWNEY – Nicholas David Palermo, know to family and friends as
“David,” passed away Halloween night at the age of 65.

He was born in South Gate on Nov. 16, 1941 and served in the Army
during the Korean War.

Palermo owned and operated Nick’s New and Used Merchandise in
Downey since 1963.

Palermo is survived by his sister, Rosalie; and nieces and nephews
Stephan, Vanessa, Daleana, Michaela, Cregi and Densell III.

Services will be held Nov. 13 at the Downey Family Zrelak Mortuary
at 10 a.m. Interment will be at the Memory Garden Cemetery in Brea.

In lieu of flowers, the family asked for donations to be made to the MS
Foundation.

Barbara Engles buried
next to her husband

DOWNEY – Barbara Engles, a devout Catholic dedicated to her fam-
ily, passed away at her home in her sleep Nov. 1. She was 70.

She was the daughter of Cecil and Louise Sutton, born in Springfield,
Missouri on May 5, 1936.

She is survived by her daughter, Lisa; sons, Rick, Scott and Clifford;
and grandchildren Ashley and Sabrina.

Services were held Nov. 8 at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church.
Interment was at Calvary Cemetery in Los Angeles where she was buried
with her husband, Richard, who preceded her in death in 2004.

Downey Zrelak Family Mortuary handled the services.



Razorbacks still alive 
in PCC championships

Downey faces Lawndale Saturday in semifinal
playoffs. Cheer competing at L.A. Sports Arena.

By Mike Baumann
Downey Youth Football

DOWNEY – Three teams from Downey represented our city in the
Pacific Coast Conference Championship playoff’s this past week.
Because the PCC has a three league format, the playoff picture was not
completely determined until Wednesday evening when the Downey
Razorback PeeWee’s played in a four team tie breaker elimination contest
at Gardena High School. 

Two wins in the shootout placed the Razorbacks as a wild card team
against Wilmington. MityMite Red drew a tough opponent in unbeaten
Culver City and the 8-0 Junior Midget Razorbacks were assigned
Gardena.

MityMite Red represented Downey in fine fashion. The Razorbacks
scored on Culver City but missed the extra point try. The Hog defense held
the number one seeded Culver City team without an offensive touchdown,
but the Hogs did allow a touchdown on a return of an intercepted pass. The
regulation game ended in a 6-6 tie. The Razorbacks scored in the overtime
but missed the extra point conversion. 

Culver City also scored in the overtime made their conversion, and
move on to the semi-finals.

The four game shootout on Wednesday must have taken a lot out of the
PeeWee Razorbacks as they were soundly beaten by the Wilmington Pilots
40-6. 

Wilmington continually drove the ball up the middle as Downey’s
defense was no match.  Defensively, Wilmington held the Razorbacks to
just three first downs. The Hogs only score came on a 60-yard Michael
San Angelo pass to Davis Saenz in the fourth quarter. 

Downey threatened to score just before time ran out with two runs by
Robert Davalos, but a fumbled snap ended their playoff hopes.

The unbeaten (9-0) Jr. Midget Razorbacks started their playoff game
with Gardena uncharacteristically, by fumbling on the first play of the
game. However, their staunch defense held Gardena and forced a fumble
which was returned by Darius Powe deep into Gardena territory.  

Downey’s first score came on a Derek Smith 25-yard scamper.  A short
pass from Anthony Magana to Alex Solis for the touchdown, and Eddy C
Moreno’s two point kick, (one of four for the afternoon) put the
Razorbacks further ahead. 

On the Hogs’ next possession, Powe had a nice 45-yard run and Shane
Baumann blasted in from the five yard line. After a Baumann interception
of a Gardena pass, Magana’s pass to Ryan McFadden, and two tough runs
by Derrick Smith put Downey ahead 30-0 with lots of time remaining in
the first half.

After intermission, the Hogs seemed to lose focus, and intensity as
Gardena scored two touchdowns in three plays.  Another Magana pass to
Ryan McFadden for good yardage gave the Razorbacks the opportunity
for the second Alex Solis touchdown run.  

The final score was 38-26.  Downey advances to the semifinal game
against Lawndale, (the only other 9-0 team in the conference). The game
will be held at Lawndale High School on Saturday, November 11 at 2 p.m.
An interesting aspect of this game is that it will be a rematch of the cham-
pionship PeeWee game last year held at Downey High School. 

Many of the players on both teams participated in that game won by
Lawndale. Both teams went on to the National AYF Championships in
Tucson, Arizona, where Downey played in the Championship game and
Lawndale was eliminated early in the contest.

Downey Razorback cheer squads will be participating in the PCC
cheer championships this Saturday at the LA Sports Arena. Downey’s
cheer will compete with groups from over 20 Southern California commu-
nities.

Shetler would finish his night carrying the ball 23 times, rushing for
only 50 yards with a touchdown.

Leading the game after three quarters, the Bears were having trouble
finding an offensive flow.

Dominguez, not giving in just yet, kicked a field goal to put them with-
in four points of the Bears with more than enough time to get the ball back
and drive down the field.

The Bears would march down the field and settle in the red zone. From
there, momentum would start to swing Dominguez’s way as the Bears
were unable to score, turning over the ball on downs with 5:35 to play.

Dominguez’s next drive would result in what could possibly be the
defining moment in Warren’s season. With just under two minutes to play,
Dominguez was staring fourth down in the face on its own 7-yard line.
Bragg dropped back into the pocket, checked his options and found no one
open. He then rolled out to his right, trying to buy himself a little more
time. Instead, he found a small opening, broke a tackle and rushed seven
yards into the end zone capping a Dons comeback.

On Warren’s next drive, the Bears found themselves pinned on their
own 2-yard line. With no other option, and about a minute left on the
clock, Warren went to the air.  Bears quarterback Alfonso Gonzalez after
two incomplete passes, dropped back on third down and was sacked in the
end zone resulting in a safety. Gonzalez would finish his night completing
four of 12 passes, throwing for 45 yards and a touchdown.

This loss pushes Warren out of the run for a league championship and
places them on the bubble for a playoff spot.

Head Coach Jeff Welch declined to comment after the game.

PUMPED UP – Downey players rush the field before last week’s home game versus Gahr, a contest
Downey won, 27-20. It was Downey’s third straight victory. The Vikings traveled to Paramount Thursday
night for their last game of the regular season.  Scores were unavailable.                        Photo by Art Montoya

Warren misses chance
to upset Dominguez

Bears let game slip away against rag-tag
Dominguez team, who were missing 21 players.

BY SCOTT COBOS
CONTRIBUTOR

DOWNEY – Another opportunity slipped through Warren’s fingers as
the Bears watched a fourth quarter lead slip into the night against a weak-
ened Dominguez football squad losing 19-14 at Justice Stadium last
Friday.

A week after their loss to their cross-town rivals Downey Vikings, the
Bears looked to rebound and take advantage of a diminished Dominguez
Dons team who were missing 21 varsity players.

The week before, Dominguez engaged in a fight with Lynwood’s foot-
ball team forcing Dominguez administrators to suspend key players from
the team including starting quarterback David Ross, and there three main
running backs Marcus and Trea’von Darden, and team leader in carries,
rushing yards, and touchdowns scored Brandon Johnson.

Replacing Dominguez was a younger running back core which had no
problems replacing the trio. Running backs David Biddle, Brandon
Martin, Robert Hill, and Scott Charles took control of the ground game for
the Dons and were just as quick and physical as their predecessors. On the
game, the four backs controlled the offense carrying the ball 44 times
combined totaling 225 rushing yards with a touchdown.

Dons replacement quarterback Robert Bragg had an easy night
because of the running game. Bragg attempted only five passes complet-
ing two of them for 31 yards in the air.

The game wasn’t the only thing the Bears lost this night. With 1:15 left
on the clock in the first quarter, Warren’s standout running back Jose
Green rushed the ball through the center of a tough Dominguez defensive
line, got hit and collapsed.

Warren coaches reported that Green’s injury was sustained after a hit
to his ribcage. Play was stopped for about 10 minutes as trainers attended
to Green. He was able to leave the field under his own power but report-
ed trouble breathing. He did not return to the game and was taken to
Downey Community Hospital for x-rays.

Before his injury, Green carried the ball five times for only eight yards
on the game. With Green out, running back Keith Shetler was forced to
carry a heavier load than normal.

Prep Football
Downey (6-3, 3-1)

at Paramount
Thursday, 7 p.m.

Downey running back Darren
Tubbs shouldn’t have had any
problems here: Paramount has
allowed 225 points this year and is
last place in league.

Warren (5-4, 2-2)
at Lynwood

Thursday, 7 p.m.
Lynwood was forced to forfeit last
week’s game because of a previous
brawl with Dominguez. Both
Downey and Warren played their
games Thursday night and scores
were not available as of press time.

The Downey Patriot
Have a story idea? Call us at

(562) 904-3668 or write to
downeypatriot@yahoo.com



Oktoberfest fundraiser 
a worthwhile cause

DOWNEY – Downey Soroptimist will hold their Oktoberfest
fundraiser Nov. 12 at the Woman’s Club of Downey from 1:30 to 6 p.m.
The Express, a six-piece German/Bavarian band, will provide live musi-
cal entertainment.

Also to be enjoyed will be food, beer tasting, bingo, games of chance
and a silent auction. Money raised will help provide scholarships and
grants to youth, women and charitable organizations in the community.

A donation of $40 per person or $75 per couple is asked. For more
information call Sue Potter at (562) 927-0013.

CAMPAIGN TEAM – Downey Soroptimist members, from left, Carol
Rowland, Pat Heineke, Dorothy Pemberton, Beverly Mathis and Jan
Scott, are just about ready for this Sunday’s Oktoberfest fundraiser at
the Woman’s Club of Downey. Call Sue Potter at (562) 927-0013 for
tickets or information.

College journalists excel
at media conference

Students score high at journalism conference
held at Cal State Fullerton.

NORWALK – Cerritos College journalism students proved them-
selves a dominant force in Southern California student media circles
November 3-4, by walking away from the California Journalism
Association of Community Colleges’ (JACC) Southern California confer-
ence with 33 awards. The awards were announced at the association’s
annual regional conference that was held at California State University,
Fullerton. 

Nearly 450 journalism students and their advisers from 29 community
colleges attended the event. The 33 awards won by Cerritos College stu-
dents by far exceed any previous results at journalism conferences, despite
a string of high performances in recent years. 

Only three other institutions won as many awards as Cerritos
College —Southwestern, Santa Barbara and El Camino community
colleges. 

“Awards are nice,” said Rich Cameron, Cerritos College journalism
instructor. “But ultimately what they represent is affirmation for the stu-
dents that they are growing and learning the skills they need to compete
for careers in media-related fields.” 

What impressed Cameron the most, however, was how the students
won the awards. JACC hosts two types of contests with its conference
competitions. The first, called “mail-in awards,” represents work done by
students for Cerritos College’s three students publications over the course
of a school year. Students entered samples of their work from the 2005-06
school year. 

The second type of contest—on-the-spot and bring-in awards—is con-
ducted and judged over the weekend and tests students’ abilities under
live, deadline situations. 

“Cerritos College ’s awards,” Cameron noted, “were across the board:
They won mail-in, bring-in and on-the-spot awards. They won newspaper,
magazine and online journalism awards. And they won writing, photogra-
phy and design contests.” 

The student newspaper, the weekly Talon Marks, won general excel-
lence honors, as did its online cousin, talonmarks.com. The students in the
program also produce an annual magazine called Wings. 

“It’s clear that the online publication is one of the leaders in online
journalism for all colleges across the state, including four-year colleges
and universities,” Cameron said. 

“Students are embracing the concepts of not only presenting work they
do for the print edition online, but are experimenting with mid-week
updates of breaking stories, videos, blogs and podcasts, all areas that
tomorrow’s journalist will have to know.” 

This spring the program will offer a course in “Internet for
Journalists,” which will focus on multi-media storytelling. In addition to
the contests, students also attended a variety of workshops by leading
teachers and representatives from the field of journalism on topics such as
covering breaking news, preparing for new media in journalism, photog-
raphy, resume writing, preparing for transfer to California State University
programs and photojournalism.

“Today’s automotive students have a more defined career ladder avail-
able to them,” Jaramillo noted. “The fact is, manufacturers are making bet-
ter cars, and we have to train our students to keep up with new and advanc-
ing technologies in the industry. Proper vehicle service and repair requires
computer knowledge as well as math and even some engineering skills, so
there’s a perception out there that needs to be adjusted. Students who come
out of our program are better equipped for jobs in the industry, and they
have more opportunities for growth and development, particularly through
our articulation agreement with Northwood University.”

Jaramillo holds a bachelor’s degree in industrial arts, a master’s degree
in vocational education and a master’s degree in educational administra-
tion, all from California State University, Los Angeles. He began his
career in the William S. Hart and Alhambra School Districts, teaching
automotive technology and auto body repair. 

In his new role, Jaramillo also will work to build the alternative-fuels
program. 

“Within 5-10 years, our vision is for Cerritos College to be the bench-
mark relative to alternative fuels,” he said.

“Compressed natural gas engines, hybrids and hydrogen fuel cells all
bring us closer to a day when a majority of new vehicles will be using
alternative fuels and/or alternative power in one form or another. Our stu-
dents will be ahead of the curve by becoming familiar now with advanced
transportation technologies.” 

For more information about the SCCTT at Cerritos College, contact
Eli Jaramillo at ejaramillo@cerritos.edu or at (562) 860-2451 ext. 2934.

College’s auto center
lands new director

NORWALK – Cerritos College announced this week the appointment
of Eli Jaramillo as director of the Southland/Cerritos Center for
Transportation Technology (SCCTT), a world-class automotive training
center on the college’s campus that will help provide a unique career lad-
der for automotive students and dealer employees from across the
Southern California region. 
Jaramillo joins Cerritos College after a 22-year career at Nissan North
America, Inc.

During the next five years, Cerritos College plans to invest $15 million
in the SCCTT for the expansion and renovation of existing automotive
technology training facilities. The new, forward-looking automotive part-
ners building will include state-of-the-art classrooms and training facili-
ties, program offices for Northwood University and the Southland Motor
Car Dealers Association, and fully equipped meeting facilities. Jaramillo
will oversee development of the center and its affiliated programs.

“My vision is to have a turnkey center where we develop training mod-
ules to meet dealers’ training needs for existing and new dealership staff,”
Jaramillo explained. “Once realized, the SCCTT will be able to fit a deal-
ership’s needs for qualified staff, all the way from the sales and service
departments to the warranty and finance areas.”

Currently, the auto industry is experiencing a significant lack of qual-
ified automotive technicians, and the SCCTT is poised to help fill that
deficit. Nationally, there are more than 104,000 job openings for dealer-
ship personnel in new car dealerships. In the Pacific region alone (includ-
ing California, Alaska, Hawaii, Oregon, and Washington), there are more
than 15,000 job openings. 

Salaries for entry-level technicians range from $20,000 to $30,000 per
year, while experienced master technicians can earn more than $100,000
per year.

Antique market boasts 800 dealers
LONG BEACH – Over 800 dealers will converge at an antique and

collectible market at Long Beach Veterans Stadium on Nov. 19.
The market opens at 8 a.m. and was rated “Best in U.S.” by Good

Housekeeping Magazine.
Price of admission is $5. For information, call (323) 655-5703.

Long Beach history examined
LONG BEACH – The Questing Heirs Genealogical Society of Long

Beach will hear a presentation by Dr. Geoff Gatley of the Long Beach
Historical Society when the group meets on Nov. 19 in the Parish Hall of
the Resurrection Lutheran Church.

Also at the meeting, Anne Larkin will present, “Buttons and Your
Family History.”

The meeting begins at 1:15 p.m. For more information, call Jeanette
Jones at (562) 421-5610.



CAROL PEARCE
(562) 622-1425 * (562) 254-0591

#1 INTERNATIONAL REAL ESTATE
A COMMITMENT TO SERVICE... A REPUTATION FOR EXCELLENCE

"Remember it costs no more to have the very best professional Real Estate representation!!!"

3 bedroom, 2 bath remodeled using 
the finest materials with almost 2,300 
sqft of living space. Newly rebuilt pool 
and spa, formal dining room plus 
central air. All this on a 6,850 sqft lot. 
Priced to sell at $795,000. Call Carol 
for the best deal. 

DOWNEY
NORTH OF FLORENCE

Just in time for Christmas with 4 bedrooms, 4 
baths, formal dining room plus family kitchen. 
Spacious master suite with walk-in closet, 
central air, security system and 2 car detached 
garage. Spacious open floor plan with over 
2,100 sq. ft. of living space. Prestige amenities 
and construction throughout. Call Carol now 
for more information.

NEW CONSTRUCTION - DOWNEY

CENTRAL DOWNEY - $595,000

NORTH DOWNEY NEAR STONEWOOD
Spacious 3 bedroom, 1 3/4 bath home with 
almost 1,900 sq. ft. of living space. Living 
room with fireplace, family kitchen plus 
separate dining area. Large family room (can 
be 4th br), central air and hardwood floors 
throughout. Direct access from 2 car garage. 
Large covered patio and situated on an 8,494 
sq. ft. lot. All this and more for $729,000. 
Call Carol today! 10446 Hasty

Remodeled home with 3 spacious 
bedrooms, 2 1/2 baths plus central air. 2 car 
detached garage, dual pane windows plus 
copper plumbing. Large master suite with 
private bath. Park like backyard for 
entertaining or the growing family. 
Beautifully maintained and in move in 
condition. Seller want to see all offers.   
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Exchange program
deadline approaching

Rotary Club exchange program will send
‘young business professionals’ overseas.

DOWNEY—The Rotary Clubs of Greater Los Angeles are looking for
young business and professional people to represent them on a cultural
and vocational exchange program that will take them to the following
countries: Thailand, Philippines, Vietnam, Cambodia, Lebanon,
Mongolia, Paris, and Mexico. Trips will be four weeks in duration, with
all expenses paid by Rotary International and host clubs (not including
personal expenses).

Destinations for Downey Rotary Club representatives are the
Philippines and Mexico. The trip to Mexico will cover the Yucatan
Peninsula, including visits to the cities of Merida, Cancun, Oaxaca,
Cozumel, and Escarcega. Trip schedule is May 2-May 30, 2007. 

The Philippines sojourn will take the visitor to the Island of Mindanao,
the second largest island of the Philippine archipelago, which is located in
the south. The trip starts March 17 and runs through April 14, 2007.

Candidates must be between ages 25-40; employed full-time in a rec-
ognized vocation or profession; not be a Rotarian or closely related to one;
and not be accompanied by a spouse, companion, or dependent.     

For more information, call Jorge Montero at (562) 862-0116, or for
applications on website, rotary5280.org, click on Group Study Exchange.
Contact: Dist. Rep. Chuck Hanchett at (310) 547-1973, or chuck-
hanchett@yahoo.com. 

Deadline for applications is Dec. 1.

Business development in Industry sold
INDUSTRY – MDC Industry, LLC, a partnership of Master

Development Corporation (MDC) and GE Capital Real Estate, has sold
Fortune Business Park in the City of Industry for $21 million. 

Fortune Business Park consists of five multi-tenant buildings and two
single tenant buildings, totaling 157,904 square feet. Located at 13668
Valley Boulevard, Fortune Business Park was 100 percent leased at the
time of sale.

MDC, a developer and buyer of industrial parks throughout Southern
California, originally acquired Fortune Business Park in August 2005 for
$14.8 million. The business park was 100 percent vacant at the time of
acquisition.

“MDC’s business plan was to complete the lease-up as soon as possi-
ble and evaluate sale options upon stabilization,” explained Bryan
Bentrott, executive vice president of MDC.

Michael Ross, Thomas Taylor, Steven Belletti and Fred Cordova of
Colliers International represented the seller, MDC Industry, LLC, in the
transaction.

The buyer, Lincoln Property Company, through its advisory affiliate
Lincoln Advisory Group, was also represented by Ross, Taylor, Belletti
and Cordova.

Tax aid program in danger of closing
DOWNEY – The AARP Tax Aide Program needs volunteers to help

prepare income taxes and homeowners/renters tax rebates at the Downey
Senior Center.

The program is in danger of shutting down because of a decrease in
volunteers.

Participants need to work four to eight hours a week during the tax sea-
son. It’s a volunteer program so no pay is provided, but certain expenses
for transportation are reimbursed.

A week of tax training will be provided in January and volunteers will
have access to on-site tax professionals at all times. Prior tax experience
do your own taxes is preferred but not required.

For more information, call Ted Baumann at (562) 861-6399.

Lions Club open to new members
DOWNEY – Since the club’s chartering in 1943, Downey Lions Club

and its members have worked on a variety of projects in the local commu-
nity, ranging from being in charge of the Downey Holiday Parade to pro-
viding eye-glasses and hearing aides for the under-privileged.

The Lions Club invites residents interested in joining and helping the
community to attend their regular meetings held the first and third
Thursdays of every month at the Rio Hondo Events Center at 6:30 p.m.

Information about Lions Club is available at www.lionsclubs.org.

Medical group scores high 
in state-wide health survey

CERRITOS – Pioneer Medical Group (PMG) has announced that it
has been recognized as one of the top performing medical groups in
California for the second consecutive year by the Integrated Healthcare
Association (IHA).

PMG was recognized for high performance on important health care
quality measures including patient satisfaction, preventive care and chron-
ic care management, and use of information technology to support patient
management and care. Of the 228 physician groups that were rated by the
IHA, only those that scored in the top 20 percent overall were selected for
the honor.

“We are thrilled to receive this honor for the second year in a row,”
stated Dr. William Wong, President of Pioneer Medical Group. “Patient
satisfaction is our number one priority, and this honor validates the work
of our staff and physicians and further strengthens our commitment to
quality care.”

Pioneer Medical Group is a multi-specialty medical group with 50
qualified providers in six Southern California locations. It is an independ-
ent, physician-owned medical practice.

Dr. Coy is not your
everyday chiropractor

DOWNEY – The Coy Chiropractic Institute [CCI] was founded in
1978 by Dr. Gerald Coy, a 1965 Palmer graduate who sought to bring
greater awareness as to the benefits of the largest drugless healing profes-
sion in the country, and to offer an alternative to the devastating epidemic
of over 100,000 deaths caused by medical doctors, drugs and hospitals. 

From it conception in 1977 with the “Special Children’s Program”, the
institute has sought a natural alternative to the over-drugging for Attention
Deficit Disorder.

CCI was granted status as a non-profit charitable organization by the
IRS in 1983. This unique position allows the Institute public access not
available to other chiropractic non-profit corporations in existence at the
time. CCI is the only such organization of its kind in the entire profession.

In 1984 CCI created the CHER Foundation division to handle the
health care programs. C.H.E.R. stands for Chiropractic Health Education
Research, which indicates the three major areas that CCI wants to direct
its energies. All of these areas require the ability of CCI to obtain the nec-
essary funding through public support.

Health services are offered through the CHER Clinics and CHER
Clinical Programs offered by numerous Chiropractors. Everything from
scoliosis screenings to low income health care was offered through these
programs. CCI believes that Chiropractic is for everyone, and not just for
those who have insurance or the financial ability to afford the services. 

There are three areas of programs in the educational division of CHER.
The first is that of student education and seminars to assist these “soon-

to-be” doctors the opportunity for the greatest degree of success possible
but also to raise funds for scholarships, offsetting the high cost of their
education. The next area is to offer seminars for field doctors. The third
area is one of the most important, Public Awareness. CCI wants to assist
the profession in creating a greater understanding in the public as to the
benefits and advantages of natural health care services and what
Chiropractic has to offer in helping reach and maintain a greater state of
improved health.

Dr. Coy is currently seeking to assist in the development of
Chiropractic in Asia. He is on the Board of Trustees of one of the largest
and finest private hospitals in China to be opened in Hangzhou 2007. It is
here that a Chiropractic department is in the planning stages. First to offer
positions to doctors in the United States, and secondly to bring students
from China and other countries to be educated in the various Chiropractic
colleges.

CCI and all of the CHER divisions have aligned themselves with var-
ious product based businesses to obtain essential funding. These programs
are being presented to the pubic throughout the country.

THE ART OF RANCHO
Photograph by Richard Daggett

My close association with Rancho Los Amigos National Rehabilitation Center
begain in the 1950s when I was a patient during the polio epidemics. I have
appeared in several documentaries about Rancho and have always been a strong
advocate for the hospital.

My love of photography began as a youth. After I transitioned to the use of a
wheelchair, I designed adaptive equipment to allow me to continue to pursue my
passion for photography. I have traveled extensively, photographing many of the
scenic areas of North America. I also enjoy macro and portrait photography.

I am president of the Polio Survivors Association and The Amigos Fund and a
lay member of the American Academy of Home Care Physicians. I am also a jour-
nalist, concentrating much of my writing on the disabled condition. Los Angeles
County and both houses of our state legislature have honored me for my work on
disability issues.

I continue to do everything possible to support the wonderful work of Rancho
Los Amigos.
--Richard Daggett



ARMAS PATCHING
& RESTUCCO

Exterior & interior plaster
patching, matching all stucco
textures. Very clean. 25 years
exp. No patch too small. Free
estimates. Ask for Ray Armas
Lic# 882779

(562) 923-8227

MACHADO
CONSTRUCTION CO.

Room additions, roofing,
kitchen and bath remodeling,
window replacement, paint.
Senior discount. Lic#574972

(562) 803-8630
(323) 294-8745

ACTION PAINTING &
CONSTRUCTION

Int. & ext. painting, stucco,
windows & remodeling.
Lic. 456722. Call Steve 

(562) 928-7680

TAX PROBLEMS?
Enrolled Agent admitted to
practice before the IRS. Tax
preparation, consultation and
representation. If you have
problems with the IRS or FTB 

I can help!
Office (562) 803-3569
Cell (562) 305-0874

CARPET 4 U
Carpet & Vinyl. Free in home
estimates! Mohawk, Shaw,
Beaulieu, Kane, Congoleum.
SALE! 6’ Cushion Floor: 50¢
per linear foot. 6’ Vinyl Floor:
75¢ per linear foot. Limited
quantities.

(562) 866-2195
Showroom at 9303 Alondra

Blvd. in Bellflower

SERVICES

DRE APPROVED
REAL ESTATE

SCHOOL
Live sessions $199 reim-
bursed. Call Darlene

Century 21
My Real Estate Co.
(800) 641-2111 x 119

CLASSES

DOWNEY
2 bed, 2 bath, upstairs apt,. 5
unit bldg., new carpet & ver-
ticals, stove, D/W, ldry. fac.
on site, 2 car covered parking.
No pets, No Sec. 8, excellent
credit history required.

(714) 637-3110

SYCAMORE PINES
2 bed, 2 bath, 2 parking sp.,
D/W, stove incl., on site ldry.,
pool, jacuzzi, gated entry,
quiet property.
10025 Imperial Hwy., Dwy.

(562) 803-3108
email Moriah@RPS-apts.com

1 BEDROOM
Central location, redecorated.
Call for appt.

(562) 861-8615

FOR RENT

OFFICE SPACE
Great location! 12107-12125
Woodruff Ave. Downey, CA
90241. Ideal for real estate,
insurance office, dental clinic,
medical office, etc. A lot of
parking available. 4,600 sq. ft.

Arenas Realty
(323) 583-4241
(323) 589-0501

FOR LEASE

LEISURE WORLD -
SEAL BEACH (55+)

2 bed, 1 bath end unit,
approx. 750 sq. ft. Nicely
furnished. $195K. Call Will,
BFR, Broker

(562) 879-5612

CONDO FOR SALE

CASHIER
Great hrs. 7am - 3 pm Mon. -
Fri., Sat. 7 am - 12 pm. Must
be bilingual & punctual.

(562) 449-5511

BELL RINGERS
Needed for Salvation Army
11-15 to 12-24-06.

(323) 587-4221

EMPLOYMENT

HONEST HANDYMAN
Painting, plumbing, electri-
cal, carpentry.

Call Jim (562) 869-0741

TIRED OF
YOUR TENANTS

Let us manage & maximize
your rentals.
Across The Street Property

Management
(562) 622-0820

SERVICES

ESTATE SALE
11-11 & 11-12, 9 am - 4 pm
Furn., hsehld. misc., priced
to sell, cash only.

9530 Brock Ave.

YARD SALE
Sat. Nov. 11

8525 Cole St.

NOV. 11 & 12, 8 AM
10536 Shellyfield Rd.,

Downey

GARAGE SALE

2,000 SQ. FT. IN
INDUSTRIAL BLDG.

A/C, includes 800 sq. ft.
office, mile from two fwys.
in Santa Fe Springs.

(562) 869-2441

SANTA FE SPRINGS
1,000 SQ. FT.

Industrial space including
office, mile from 605 & 5 Fwy.

(562) 869-2441

OFFICE FOR RENT

FREE WOOD
10637 Casanes. Downey

(562) 869-4154

MISC.

CARPET, LINO.
& LAMINATE

Serving Downey since 1968.
LIC#   421455. Call Kent

(562) 776-9933

MIKE
THE ELECTRICIAN

Recessed lighting, remodel
home and office, service
upgrade 120-600 volts. FREE
NO OBLIGATION ESTI-
MATE. Lic. #829705

(562) 861-4266

SUPERB PAINTING
Exterior, Interior, senior dis-
counts, references, depend-
able & reliable. Free esti-
mates. Lic. #634063. Wayne.

(562) 863-5478

SERVICES

AVON OPPORTUNITY
50% earn/ask me how (ind.
sales rep.)

(562) 631-9357

TAX PREPARERS
WANTED

For our new Liberty Tax
Service office in Downey.
No experience - we will pro-
vide training. Earn extra
income by working part-
time. Flexible schedule.
Students and senior citizens
welcome.
CALL NOW (562) 215.4541

EMPLOYMENT

NORWALK 1 BED
Garden walk up, on site ldry.,
A/C, stove $845. Call Joan

(562) 863-6599
11536 Imperial

2 BEDROOMS
Central location, redecorated.
Call for appt.

(562) 861-8615

4 BED, 1 1/2 BATH
HOUSE

Fam. rm., din. rm., F/P
$2,500. Ask for Susie.

(562) 923-8879

3 BED, 2 BATH HOME
Super nice area, completely
remodeled $2,150 mo.
Call Carole (562) 634-7211

FOR RENT
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